

**MINUTES OF THE NORTHUMBERLAND PARK & WHITE HART LANE AREA FORUM  
AND COMMITTEE  
MONDAY, 2 APRIL 2012**

Councillors Adje, Amin, Bevan, Bull (Chair) and Stennett

Apologies Councillor Peacock

Also Present: Emma Davies (Waste Services Procurement Section), Marc Dorfman (Asst Director, Planning, Regeneration & Economy), John Norman (Physical & Area Regeneration Manager), Felicity Parker (Clerk), Greville Percival (Transport Policy & Projects - Consultation), Zoe Swanson (Place & Sustainability), and Stuart Young (Assistant Chief Executive)

MINUTE NO.	SUBJECT/DECISION	ACTION BY
CAB25.	<p><b>APOLOGIES</b></p> <p>Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Peacock.</p>	
CAB26.	<p><b>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b></p> <p>There were no declarations of interest made.</p>	
CAB27.	<p><b>MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING</b></p> <p>Prior to confirmation of the minutes, the following points were made:</p> <p><u>Bruce Castle Park – Dangerous Dogs</u> – concerns raised by residents at the previous meeting had not been addressed and an update was required with regards to dangerous dogs in Bruce Castle Park and the Ruskin Road area.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That an update be provided at the next Area Forum.</p> <p><u>639 High Road</u> – more information was needed as to how the building was secured to prevent vandalism.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That an update be provided at the next Area Forum.</p> <p><b>RESOLVED:</b></p> <p>That the minutes of the meeting held on 30 January 2012 were confirmed as a correct record.</p>	
CAB28.	<p><b>SAFER NEIGHBOURHOODS TEAMS UPDATES</b></p> <p>There was no Police officer present to provide an update.</p> <p><b>NOTED:</b></p> <p>The discussion around the staffing of the SNTs.</p>	

**MINUTES OF THE NORTHUMBERLAND PARK & WHITE HART LANE AREA FORUM  
AND COMMITTEE  
MONDAY, 2 APRIL 2012**

	<p><b>ACTION:</b></p> <p>That a report be provided on the staffing levels of the Safer Neighbourhood Teams for the local area.</p>	
<b>CAB29.</b>	<p><b>VEOLIA ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES</b></p> <p>The committee discussed points raised during the discussion at the earlier Forum part of the meeting:</p> <p><u>Streetsweeping machines</u> – issues were raised around dirt left on the pavements from the machines and rubbish bags left in the streets by streetsweepers, where they attracted foxes and rats.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That the Veolia Village Manager reported these issues and provided an update for the next Area Forum.</p> <p>The feedback on wheelie bin monitoring provided by Freddie Baidoo (Veolia) during the Forum was noted.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That further information was needed with regards to how the placement of wheelie bins following collections was monitored, i.e. what system was in place.</p>	
<b>CAB30.</b>	<p><b>MAKING THE DIFFERENCE FUND</b></p> <p>Following the discussion during the Area Forum, the Committee</p> <p><b>RESOLVED</b> to agree that the 2011/12 underspend be retained by the Committee so that original tenders could be re-evaluated and funds allocated to successful tender/s.</p>	
<b>CAB31.</b>	<p><b>POTHoles - UPDATE</b></p> <p>The Committee raised concerns that relevant officers were not present to provide a sufficient update.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That the Assistant Director for Planning, Regeneration &amp; Economy report this back to the management team to ensure that officers are present at future meetings.</p>	
<b>CAB32.</b>	<p><b>UPDATE ON THE DRAFT AREA PLAN - FINALISING AND SIGN OFF</b></p> <p>The Committee noted the discussion which took place in the earlier Forum.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> Committee Members to email any comments / suggestions / concerns to the Chair, who would feed back to Zoe Swanson.</p>	
<b>CAB33.</b>	<p><b>FUTURE MEETINGS, VENUES AND AGENDA ITEMS</b></p>	

**MINUTES OF THE NORTHUMBERLAND PARK & WHITE HART LANE AREA FORUM  
AND COMMITTEE  
MONDAY, 2 APRIL 2012**

	<p><b>NOTED:</b></p> <p>That the meeting dates for the 2012/13 Municipal Year would be agreed at the Annual Council meeting on 21 May 2012. The venue would be the Bruce Castle Museum.</p>	
<b>CAB34.</b>	<p><b>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</b></p> <p>The Committee discussed actions arising from the following items discussed during the earlier Area Forum:</p> <p><u>Volcker Highways – inspection / signing off works:</u> issues were raised with regards to cones and barriers left at work sites across the borough.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That an update be provided for the next Area Forum.</p> <p><b>Post meeting note:</b> Mahmood Ramjan – Works Manager, LBH – requested that specific examples be provided so that these issues can be followed up with Volcker Highways.</p> <p><u>Bull Lane:</u> further information was sought with regards to the planning status, and plans for the use of the space.</p> <p><b>ACTION:</b> That an update be provided at the next Area Forum.</p>	

GIDEON BULL

Chair